On January 17, 2006 the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond.

Question:
I have read that we expect the same lack of increase in students in south Florida next year.  What happens if we underestimate the numbers?

Response:
Funding for the District's General Fund Operating budget is ultimately determined by actual student attendance (FTE).  The State Department of Education bases their funding for the regular school year on two enrollment (FTE) surveys.  An October FTE survey is done to capture enrollment (FTE) data for the first semester.  Actual enrollment (FTE) is captured again for second semester during a February survey.  These two surveys and actual FTE determine the school district's Florida Education Finance Program (FEFP) operating revenues.

Each December, the District submits an enrollment projection to the Department of Education utilizing their forecasting software.  Once accepted by DOE, this forecast becomes the enrollment (FTE) basis for our initial FEFP revenue forecast and budget.  However, FEFP revenue is recalculated by DOE during the given school year to reflect actual FTE (enrollment) during the aforementioned surveys.

Therefore, the over estimating or underestimating of student enrollment by school districts impacts only the initial revenue and budget forecast.  Actual revenue received is determined by actual attendance (FTE) and the budget must be adjusted accordingly.  There are a few nuances and FTE cap provisions that complicate this process and would require lengthy explanation.  But the general rule is that our funding is determined by actual attendance.  To the extent the enrollment forecast misses the mark, we must adjust the budget accordingly.

Given the lack of student growth this year, we are monitoring student enrollment very closely.  In developing initial school budgets for next year (FY2007), we are currently assuming flat enrollment as a district.  Individual schools may experience an increase or decrease, but the overall district is expected to have roughly the same 173,000 students we have this year.  If enrollment declines throughout the remainder of the 2005-06 school year, we may need to revisit individual school budget projections.    
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